Kittanning, Pennsylvania January 27, 2022

The Board of Supervisors of East Franklin Township met in the Municipal Building at 6:00 p.m. for a regular meeting.

Call to Order and Pledge of Allegiance

Present: Barry Peters, Chairman

Dan Goldinger, Vice Chairman - Absent

David Stewart, Supervisor

Debra Cornman, Secretary/Treasurer Greg McKelvey – Zoning Officer - Absent

Barry Peters – Due to a family emergency we are going to continue this meeting on February 3, 2022 at 6:00 p.m.

CONTINUANCE OF MEETING:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by David Stewart to continue meeting until Thursday, February 3, 2022 at 6:0 p.m. Motion approved unanimously.

Debra L. Cornman, Secretary/Treasurer

Kittanning, Pennsylvania February 3, 2022

The Board of Supervisors of East Franklin Township met in the Municipal Building at 6:00 p.m. for the continuance of January 27, 2022, regular meeting.

Present: Barry Peters, Chairman

Dan Goldinger, Vice Chairman - Absent

David Stewart, Supervisor

Debra Cornman, Secretary/Treasurer Greg McKelvey – Zoning Officer - Absent

PUBLIC COMMENT:

Rose Brosius – Have you decided what the Township is with the late Officer William Evans' gun?

Barry Peters, **Chairman** – We have not talked about the gun. When Mr. Goldinger comes back we will discuss at that time.

Chris Evans – Can we get a ditch dug on Main Street for the water running down through my property. We have a problem with water coming down from the church, running under State Route 268, down the back yards to Main Street. Contacted Kittanning Suburban Water Authority to see if there was a line broken, they tested the water and said it wasn't water from their lines.

David Stewart, Supervisor – You might want to call PennDOT or the Conservation District.

Chris Evans – If Township wants money for my dad's gun there are police departments willing to donate the money.

Gracie Elosser – Resident of Glade Run Road – Did the Township fill out the application for PennDOT?

David Stewart, Supervisor – No, we are taking a different approach. Looking into changing traffic pattern of State Route 422 through the TIP (Transportation Improvement Program). We need to get a feasibility study done for that intersection. So, we need to contact the Commissioners, Senator Pittman and Rep. Abby Major to make this project a priority and get on TIP's list of projects. This is what PennDOT is recommending

REGULAR MEETING – FEBRUARY 3, 2022 CONTINUED FROM JANUARY 27, 2022:

APPROVALS:

MINUTES:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Barry Peters to approve minutes for December 22, 2021, regular meeting and January 3, 2022, reorganization meeting. Motion approved unanimously.

APPROVE BILLS AND INVOICES:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by David Stewart to approve paying all bills and invoices for December 23, 2021 through January 27, 2022. Motion approved unanimously.

POLICE REPORT:

Steve Guelich - Total reportable calls - 26.

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by David Stewart to approve the Police Report for December 23, 2021 through January 27, 2022. Motion approved unanimously.

ROAD MASTER REPORT:

See Attached:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Barry Peters to approve the Road Master Report for December 23, 2021 through January 27, 2022. Motion approved unanimously.

ZONING OFFICER REPORT:

See Attached:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Barry Peters to approve Zoning Officer Report for December 23, 2021 through January 27, 2022. Motion approved unanimously.

SEWAGE REPORT:

See Attached:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by David Stewart to approve the Sewage Report for December 23, 2021 through January 27, 2022. Motion approved unanimously.

REGULAR MEETING – FEBRUARY 3, 2022 CONTINUED FROM JANUARY 27, 2022:

APPROVALS (CONTINUED):

LEMMON HOLLOW ROAD BRIDGE PROJECT:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by David Stewart to approve counter offer made by John & Darlene Bonnett in the amount of \$2,000.00. (Township offered \$1,500.00). Motion approved unanimously to approve \$2,000.00.

AUTHORIZATIONS:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Barry Peters to authorize to bid road repair/improvement contracts and aggregate. Motion made unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by David Stewart to adjourn February 3, 2022 continued from January 27, 2022, regular meeting. Motion approved unanimously.

Debra L. Cornman, Secretary/Treasurer

Road Report for January 2022

We have been out plowing, salting, and ashing the roads. We also were working on our dirt roads, cleaning the ditches, filling holes, and spreading stone over muddy spots. We had a couple calls for trees down on the roads. The grader and loader were serviced.

The salt building was restocked:

Approximately 250 tons of salt

Approximately 100 tons of anti-skid Some minor repairs were made on the equipment.

East Franklin Township Supervisors Meeting Zoning Report / January 2022 January 27, 2022

Township permits issued since the December 22 meeting:

• TriSail Group LLC dba Great Clips, P.O. Box 380, Mars PA 16046. Exterior sign permit for a new business in Franklin Village.

Planning Commission held its reorganization meeting January 24 and welcomed two new members Cheryl Mechling and Kevan Landstrom. Officers for 2022 are Chris Remaley, chairman, Doug Flanders, vice chairman and Landstrom, secretary.

Greg McKelvey Zoning Officer

East Franklin Township Sewage Report January 2022 Report by David Stewart

On January 3, 2022, sludge was hauled from the Cowansville STP by CWM Environmental.

The Comminutor and the Flow Meter was rebuilt at the Fox Hollow STP.

All required lab samples for January were collected and transported to CWM. DMR reports for the month of December 2021 were submitted to DEP.